ASHLYNS SCHOOL



June 2025

Dear Parent / Carer

Collection of phone pouches and distribution of hoodies, prom tickets and yearbooks

As we come towards the end of your child's exams I would like to pass on some information for arrangements on Monday 16 June, on the day of the Physics exam.

After the exam, we will be distributing hoodies, yearbooks and prom tickets, for those students who have ordered them.

We will also be collecting your child's phone pouch. If your child is in an access room and has not been bringing their phone pouch into school, please ensure that they have it with them on 16 June. Students who will still have an exam in Music, Spanish, Food and Nutrition or Design and Technology should hand their pouch in at the end of their final exam.

Please note that any student who has lost or damaged their phone pouch will be required to pay the £10 replacement fee before Monday 30 June. Failure to do so will result in refusal of entry to the Year 11 Prom. Students have only had their pouches since January 2025, and while we understand that some minimal wear and tear is expected over six months, we do expect all pouches to have been well looked after and in good working condition.

If your child has borrowed a chromebook from school we also ask that these are handed into the staff in the chapel.

Finally, we kindly ask that any school uniform items no longer needed, such as blazers, PE kits and ties, be donated back to the school. These donations help promote sustainability and support other families within our community. We will have containers in the chapel on 16 of June that your child can leave these items in.

We would also greatly appreciate any revision guides, textbooks, or school equipment that your child no longer needs. These resources can be reused by future students and help ensure everyone has access to valuable study materials.

If your child has one of the exams taking place after 16 June, they are still required to wear full school uniform until after their final exam.

A huge congratulations to Year 11 for how well they have been doing in their exams; it is a very long and exhausting time for the students and they have coped brilliantly.

Yours sincerely

Mrs R Kingston Deputy Headteacher Mr L Roberts
Assistant Headteacher